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directly regulates growers, food 
processors, food handlers and food 
retailers, not States. This action does not 
alter the relationships or distribution of 
power and responsibilities established 
by Congress in the preemption 
provisions of section 408(n)(4) of 
FFDCA. For these same reasons, the 
Agency has determined that this rule 
does not have any ‘‘tribal implications’’ 
as described in Executive Order 13175, 
entitled Consultation and Coordination 
with Indian Tribal Governments (65 FR 
67249, November 6, 2000). Executive 
Order 13175, requires EPA to develop 
an accountable process to ensure 
‘‘meaningful and timely input by tribal 
officials in the development of 
regulatory policies that have tribal 
implications.’’ ‘‘Policies that have tribal 
implications’’ is defined in the 
Executive order to include regulations 
that have ‘‘substantial direct effects on 
one or more Indian tribes, on the 
relationship between the Federal 
Government and the Indian tribes, or on 
the distribution of power and 
responsibilities between the Federal 
Government and Indian tribes.’’ This 
rule will not have substantial direct 
effects on tribal governments, on the 
relationship between the Federal 
Government and Indian tribes, or on the 
distribution of power and 
responsibilities between the Federal 
Government and Indian tribes, as 
specified in Executive Order 13175. 
Thus, Executive Order 13175 does not 
apply to this rule. 

VII. Congressional Review Act 

The Congressional Review Act, 5 
U.S.C. 801 et seq., as added by the Small 
Business Regulatory Enforcement 
Fairness Act of 1996, generally provides 
that before a rule may take effect, the 
agency promulgating the rule must 
submit a rule report, which includes a 
copy of the rule, to each House of the 
Congress and to the Comptroller General 
of the United States. EPA will submit a 
report containing this rule and other 
required information to the U.S. Senate, 
the U.S. House of Representatives, and 
the Comptroller General of the United 
States prior to publication of this final 
rule in the Federal Register. This final 
rule is not a ‘‘major rule’’ as defined by 
5 U.S.C. 804(2). 

List of Subjects in 40 CFR Part 180 

Environmental protection, 
Administrative practice and procedure, 
Agricultural commodities, Pesticides 
and pests, Reporting and recordkeeping 
requirements. 

Dated: August 23, 2006. 

Lois Rossi, 
Director, Registration Division, Office of 
Pesticide Programs. 

� Therefore, 40 CFR chapter I is 
amended as follows: 

PART 180—[AMENDED] 

� 1. The authority citation for part 180 
continues to read as follows: 

Authority: 21 U.S.C. 321(q), 346a and 371. 

� 2. Section 180.345 is amended as 
follows: 

i. In paragraph (a) by designating the 
introductory text and table as paragraph 
(a)(1) and by alphabetically adding 
commodities to the table; and 

ii. Paragraph (c) is amended by adding 
text and a table. 

The amendments read as follows: 

§ 180.345 Ethofumesate; tolerances for 
residues. 

(a) General. (1) * * * 

Commodity Parts per million 

Beet, garden, roots ......... 0.5 
Beet, garden, tops .......... 4.0 

* * * * * 
Garlic, bulb ..................... 0.25 

* * * * * 
Onion, bulb ..................... 0.25 
Shallot, bulb .................... 0.25 
Shallot, fresh leaves ....... 0.25 

* * * * * 

* * * * * 
(c) Tolerances with regional 

registration. Tolerances with regional 
registration as defined in 40 CFR 
180.1(m) are established for the 
combined residues of ethofumesate,(2- 
ethoxy -2, 3-dihydro-3, 3-dimethyl-5- 
benzofuranyl methanesulfonate) and its 
metabolites 2-hydroxy-2,3-dihydro-3,3- 
dimethyl-5-benzofuranyl 
methanesulfonate and 2,3-dihydro-3,3- 
dimethyl-2-oxo-5-benzofuranyl 
methanesulfonate (both calculated as 
the parent compound) in or on the raw 
agricultural commodities: 

Commodity Parts per million 

Carrot, roots .................... 7.0 

* * * * * 
[FR Doc. E6–14431 Filed 8–29–06; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–S 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

47 CFR Part 73 

[DA 06–1585; MB Docket No. 05–32; RM– 
10988] 

Radio Broadcasting Services; 
Homerville, GA and Jacksonville, FL 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Final rule. 

SUMMARY: At the request of Association 
for the Studies of American Heritage 
Corporation, the Audio Division allots 
Channel 246A at Homerville, Georgia, as 
that community’s second local aural 
transmission service. To accommodate 
the Homerville allotment, Station 
WKQL(FM), Jacksonville, Florida, 
Channel 245C, is reclassified to specify 
operation on Channel 245C0. Channel 
246A is allotted at Homerville with a 
site restriction of 11.1 kilometers (6.9 
miles) northwest of the community at 
coordinates 31–07–16 NL and 82–48–51 
WL. Station WKQL(FM) is reclassified 
to specify operation on Channel 245C0 
rather than Channel 245C, at 
Jacksonville, Florida at its license 
coordinates 30–16–34 NL and 81–33–53 
WL. 11.7 kilometers. A filing window 
period for Channel 246A at Homerville 
will not be opened at this time. Instead, 
the issue of opening this allotment for 
auction will be addressed by the 
Commission in a subsequent Order. 
DATES: Effective September 25, 2006. 
ADDRESSES: Secretary, Federal 
Communications Commission, 445 
Twelfth Street, SW., Washington, DC 
20554. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Victoria M. McCauley, Media Bureau, 
(202) 418–2180. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This is a 
synopsis of the Commission’s Report 
and Order, MB Docket No. 05–32, 
adopted August 9, 2006, and released 
August 11, 2006. At the request of 
Association for the Studies of American 
Heritage Corporation, the Audio 
Division allots Channel 246A at 
Homerville, Georgia, as that 
community’s first local aural 
transmission service. 70 FR 8333 
(February 18, 2005). The full text of this 
Commission decision is available for 
inspection and copying during regular 
business hours at the FCC’s Reference 
Information Center, Portals II, 445 
Twelfth Street, SW., Room CY–A257, 
Washington, DC 20554. The complete 
text of this decision may also be 
purchased from the Commission’s 
duplicating contractor, Best Copy and 
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Printing, Inc., 445 12th Street, SW., 
Room CY–B402, Washington, DC 20554, 
telephone 1–800–378–3160 or 
www.BCPIWEB.com. The Commission 
will send a copy of this Report and 
Order in a report to be sent to Congress 
and the Government Accountability 
Office pursuant to the Congressional 
Review Act, see 5 U.S.C. 801(a)(1)(A). 

List of Subjects in 47 CFR Part 73 

Radio, Radio broadcasting. 
� As stated in the preamble, the Federal 
Communications Commission amends 
47 CFR part 73 as follows: 

PART 73—RADIO BROADCAST 
SERVICES 

� 1. The authority citation for part 73 
continues to read as follows: 

Authority: 47 U.S.C. 154, 303, 334, 336. 

§ 73.202 [Amended] 

� 2. Section 73.202(b), the Table of FM 
Allotments under Florida is amended by 
removing Channel 245C at Jacksonville 
and adding Channel 245C0 at 
Jacksonville. 
� 3. Section 73.202(b), the Table of FM 
Allotments under Georgia is amended 
by adding Channel 246A at Homerville. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
John A. Karousos, 
Assistant Chief, Audio Division Media 
Bureau. 
[FR Doc. E6–14156 Filed 8–29–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6712–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Federal Railroad Administration 

49 CFR Part 211 

[Docket No. FRA–2006–24838] 

RIN 2130–AB79 

Establishment of Emergency Relief 
Dockets and Procedures for Handling 
Petitions for Emergency Waiver of 
Safety Regulations 

AGENCY: Federal Railroad 
Administration (FRA), Department of 
Transportation (DOT). 
ACTION: Interim final rule; request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: FRA is issuing procedures 
governing the creation of Emergency 
Relief Dockets (ERD) as well as 
procedures for obtaining waivers from a 
safety rule, regulation, or standard 
during an emergency situation or event. 
FRA’s purpose for establishing the ERD 
and emergency waiver procedures is to 
provide an expedited process for FRA to 

address the needs of the public and the 
railroad industry during emergency 
situations or events. 
DATES: This interim final rule is 
effective August 30, 2006; written 
comments must be received on or before 
October 30, 2006. Comments received 
after that date will be considered to the 
extent possible without incurring 
additional expense or delay. 
ADDRESSES: Comments: Any comments 
related to Docket No. FRA–2006–24838, 
may be submitted by any of the 
following methods: 

• Web Site: http://dms.dot.gov. 
Follow the instructions for submitting 
comments on the DOT electronic docket 
site. 

• Fax: 1–202–493–2251. 
• Mail: Docket Management Facility; 

U.S. Department of Transportation, 400 
Seventh Street, SW., Nassif Building, 
Room PL–401, Washington, DC 20590– 
001. 

• Hand Delivery: Room PL–401 on 
the plaza level of the Nassif Building, 
400 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, 
DC between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. Monday 
through Friday, except Federal 
Holidays. 

• Federal eRulemaking Portal: Go to 
http://www.regulations.gov. Follow the 
online instructions for submitting 
comments. 

Instructions: All submissions must 
include the agency name and docket 
number or Regulatory Identification 
Number (RIN) for this rulemaking. Note 
that all comments received will be 
posted without change to http:// 
dms.dot.gov including any personal 
information. Please see the General 
Information heading in the 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION section of 
this document for Privacy Act 
information related to any submitted 
comments or materials. 

Public Hearing: Due to the limited 
scope of this interim final rule, FRA is 
not scheduling a public hearing at this 
time. However, FRA will consider any 
request for an opportunity to make an 
oral presentation that is filed as noted 
above by the deadline for written 
comments. 

Docket: For access to the docket to 
read background documents or 
comments received, go to http:// 
dms.dot.gov at any time or to PL–401 on 
the plaza level of the Nassif Building, 
400 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, 
DC between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. Monday 
through Friday, except Federal holidays. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Grady C. Cothen, Jr., Deputy Associate 
Administrator for Safety Standards and 
Program Development, FRA, 1120 
Vermont Avenue, NW., RRS–2, Mail 

Stop 25, Washington, DC 20590 
(Telephone 202–493–6302), or Michael 
Masci, Trial Attorney, Office of Chief 
Counsel, FRA, 1120 Vermont Avenue, 
NW., Mail Stop 10, Washington, DC 
20590 (Telephone 202–493–6037). 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Background 

FRA is establishing emergency waiver 
procedures so that the agency can 
quickly address waiver requests in 
emergency situations while continuing 
to provide an opportunity for public 
input in the process. Based on lessons 
learned from last year’s Hurricane 
Katrina, FRA is establishing procedures 
that allow the agency to expeditiously 
handle waiver requests that are directly 
related to an emergency situation or 
event. This will permit FRA to provide 
railroads necessary operational relief in 
a more timely manner during 
emergencies while at the same time 
maintaining public safety. 

Due to the catastrophic and 
devastating damage inflicted on the 
southern portion of the United States in 
the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina, FRA 
published a notice in the Federal 
Register establishing a temporary means 
for handling petitions for waiver from 
the Federal rail safety regulations that 
were directly related to the effects of the 
hurricane or were necessary to 
effectively address the relief efforts 
being undertaken in the area. See 70 FR 
53413 (September 8, 2005). FRA 
recognized that these types of petitions 
had to be afforded special consideration 
and had to be handled expeditiously in 
order to ensure that the emergency 
operational needs of the railroads were 
addressed while at the same time 
ensuring the safety of the public, 
including railroad employees. Such 
emergency waivers would help ensure 
that routine safety regulations would 
not stand in the way of railroad efforts 
to cope with the emergency and to 
provide timely relief and recovery 
efforts. FRA’s existing procedures 
related to the handling of petitions for 
waiver from the Federal rail safety 
regulations contained in 49 CFR part 
211, do not lend themselves to quick 
and immediate decisions by the agency, 
nor were they intended to. The existing 
procedures establish a process whereby 
FRA publishes a notice of any petition 
for waiver in the Federal Register. This 
notice then allows interested parties a 
period of time in which to comment on 
any such petition, generally thirty (30) 
days, and provides for a public hearing 
should one be requested. This process 
generally takes several months to 
accomplish. Accordingly, FRA 
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